
 

in the Learning Center. 

 Please call to sign up and 

schedule a time with Anna. 
 

EXECUTIVE ORDERS:                

#5: Partial Government    

Closure Order                     

and                                           

#6– Stay At Home Order 

HAS BEEN EXTENDED TO        

OCTOBER 5, 2020 

Happy September ! 

Good News! we are starting a 

District Newsletter to share 

important information . 

- Telephones are answered by 

assigned Intake Staff 

- The front lobby is closed to the 

General Public 

YOU MUST WEAR A MASK AT 

ALL TIMES,                                

if you need to come to the   

Service Center. 

- Intake/HEAP applications will 

still be taken over the phone 

with Diana. 

- There will be no bread day 

until further notice. 

-There is no notary service at 

this time. 

- Transportation is not provid-

ed at this time due to COVID-19. 

-Cashiers Office is closed until 

further notice.  Please call 

(520) 562-9621. 

- Transfer station is currently 

closed until further notice. 

 For students without in-

ternet service at home, 

there will be free Wi-Fi 

service,                            

CONSTRUCTION: 

ADMINISTRATION: 

Staff: 

Receptionist  (520) 550-3805 

Anna 

Intake Staff:  (520) 550-3805 

Diana, Theresa, Ruby 

Construction: (520) 550-3805 

Vince, Ruby 

Assistant Coordinator: 

Rhonda Whempner, (520) 610-0593 

Coordinator: 

Rebecca Carpio, (520 610-4110 

Burial Assistance is being con-

ducted, over the phone, by Ruby 

& Theresa. 

 

The following items are needed 

to complete the burial paper-

work: 

Currently, due to the pandemic 

the construction crew is only 

working on emergency work 

orders. 

Crew will not go out after 8pm 

(pending on emergency) 

Please call Ruby to place your 

work order. 

 Copy of Gila River Tribal ID 

for deceased 

 Copy of Social Security 

Card for deceased 
 

 

 

#MASKUP 

Gila River Indian Community 

District Six Service Center 
September 1, 2020 

District Six Service Center 

5230 West St Johns Road 

P.O Box 52 

Laveen, Arizona 85339 

Phone: 520-550-3805 

Fax: 520-550-2900 

PLEASE CONTACT FOR 

MORE INFORMATION  

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday—Friday 

8:00am to 5:00pm 

with Limited Staff 

WE WILL BE CLOSED FOR THE 

FOLLOWING HOLIDAYS 

- Labor Day             

09/07/2020 

- American Indian Day 

09/18/2020 

#GILARIVERSTRONG 



 Parent/Guardian need to 

give a copy of their GRIC 

Tribal ID. 

 Student must be attending 

school. 

For question or concerns 

please call Denise at 

(520) 550-3805 extension 

# 2955 

or (520) 610-1898 

 

 

ANNUAL BACK TO SCHOOL 

BACKPACK & SCHOOL       

SUPPLIES GIVE AWAY 

 Registration begins      

September 3rd, 2020.  

Limited supply, first come 

first serve. 

 1st grade thru High School 

students are eligible 

 Parent/Guardian & Student 

must be a resident of Dis-

trict Six & be a Gila River 

Indian Community tribal 

member. 

Distribution of backpacks & 

supplies begins for                

pre-registered students be-

gins on September 1, 2020 @ 

9am thru home delivery. 

 

 

Recreation will be sharing   

recycled crafts information.   

All crafts will be things that you 

can do with stuff around your 

home, it will be easy and some-

thing for the family to do     

together. 

 Elder Coordinator provide services from 6:00am to 2:00pm. 

 Homebound meals are delivered everyday starting at 10:30am, please call Jackie to request application 

for meal delivery. 

 Commodity pick-up & delivery are limited at this time, please call Jackie to sign up.  Santa Cruz Distri-

bution 8:15-9:45AM (No Transportation schedule for pick up with Elder Program) 

 Food boxes are available from St. Mary’s Food Bank on September 15th, 2020 @ 9AM & September 17th 

2020 @ 1PM (age requirement is 60 years and up) guidelines must be followed.   

Please call Jackie for all elder & disabled services (520) 550-3805 extension #2945 

UPCOMING DATES FOR THE ELDERLY & DISABLED: 

September 3rd, 2020 Elderly Nutrition Program Breakfast 

Native American Indian Craft Project 

 

Next COVID-19 testing for District Six is scheduled for 

September 29, 2020 thru October 1, 2020 

Drive thru, at the District Six Service Center 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CALL (520) 550-6079 

GILA RIVER HEALTH CARE CORONAVIRUS HOT LINE 

Elder Staff: 

 Jackie Allison, Elderly    

Coordinator 

 Treva Lewis, Head Cook 

 Fred Walker, Van Driver 

 Audrey Walker, Van Driver 

Elderly Services: 

Recreation: 

#STAYHOME.SAVELIVES.PROTECTOURELDERS 


